The Wilsonville Town Council met Monday, September 21, 2020, in the Council Chamber Room, at the Wilsonville Town Hall. Mayor Lee McCarty called the meeting to order at 6:30 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Ricky Morris.

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Councilman Ricky Morris.

The following council members answered roll call: Richard Atchison, Mavis Cohill, Gordon Fluker, Ivan Greene, Ricky Morris, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.

The minutes of the September 08, 2020, regular council meeting (mailed to the council members before this meeting) were reviewed. Melissa Rosetta made a motion to approve the minutes, as presented; Gordon Fluker seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Mavis Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Outgoing checks were examined by the council members immediately prior to the meeting. Mavis Cohill made a motion to approve the checks for mailing; Ricky Morris seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Mavis Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Mayoral Announcements

The mayor asked Mavis Cohill to report on the food trucks. The trucks are doing well, averaging about thirty meals a day. The ice cream truck sold \$150.00 worth one day! The barbeque truck is making plans to be here Thursday evenings from 5:00 to 7:00 P. M.

Pam Greene reported on the food bank give away. It was a success and a learning experience. We did not have two-hundred boxes this time but will next month. Next time, a set up group of volunteers will come at 9:00 A. M. and the rest of the volunteers will come at 10:00 A. M. There was a complaint on face book about the lack of baby food and formula; however this particular program does not provide those things. The cost for the next three events will be around \$1,200.00.

Gordon Fluker commented there was a good variety of food in the boxes and the event was well done. Mayor McCarty said he was super pleased with how things went, especially for the first time. There were a few complaints, but nothing is perfect and there will always be some abuse involved. He hopes, at the end of the year, the contract will be extended.

Larry Lowe thanked Mavis Cohill, who helped several people fill out their census information at the event.

The mayor has a meeting with ALDOT Thursday, September 24. He should have some information about both the sidewalk project and the highway 25 bridge replacement at the first meeting in October.

There are two budgets left to be considered.

The proposed FY2021 budget for the Sanitation Department was presented as follows:

	Adopted Budget	Changes, etc.
Income	157,900.00	
Income Amendments	Change	Date
Total Income	157,900.00	
Expense	157,500.00	
Expense Amendments	Change	Date
Total Expense	157,500.00	
Total Expense	137,300.00	
Net	400.00	

Adjusted Net	400.00
Excess Revenues	0.00
Reservation of Prior Years	

The money in this fund is restricted and can only be spent on sanitation, nothing else.

Gordon Fluker made a motion to pass the proposed FY2021 Sanitation Department Budget, as seen above; Ivan Greene seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Mavis Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

The proposed FY2021 Library Budget was presented as follows:

	Adopted Budget	Changes, etc.
Income	30,325.00	
Income Amendments	Change	Date
Total Income	30,325.00	
Expense	32,580.00	
Expense Amendments	Change	Date
Total Expense	32,580.00	
Net	-2,255.00	
Reservation of Prior Years		
Excess Revenues	2,255.00	
Adjusted Net	0.00	

Blake Ray made a motion to pass the proposed FY2021 Library Budget, as seen above; Ricky Morris seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Mavis Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Council Comment

Councilman Fluker asked if a motion was necessary to approve the costs incurred in the Food Bank Project. Mayor McCarty stated that has already been approved under emergency funding at a previous meeting.

Richard Atchison said the Food Truck signs are misleading. When the trucks are not in town, the signs need to be removed. People are following the signs and there is no truck. This will be taken care of.

Mavis Cohill said she has been approached about traffic speeding into town on Highway 25. The mayor stated this will always be an issue.

Blake Ray asked if there was an update on the Highway 25 bridge construction. There is not, but the mayor hopes to get some information when he meets with ALDOT officials on the 24th.

Public Comment

Barbara Lowe addressed the meeting concerning the Wreathes Across America project, coming up in December. The wreathes are now for sale at a cost of \$15.00 each and may be purchased from any Fine Arts Club member. There will be a table in front of Hudd's Food Center, October 3, 10, and 17 to sell wreathes. The ceremony will be held in the gym at the Wilsonville Baptist Church this year. This facility is already set up for social distancing and should be large enough. Last year, 179 wreathes were sold; this year 180 are needed. This is the fourth year Wilsonville has been involved with this project. November 13 is the deadline to purchase a wreath.

There being no further business to come before the council, Richard Atchison made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Ricky Morris seconded. The motion received unanimous approval.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:18 P. M.		
E. L. McCarty, III, Mayor		
 Attest		
Allesi		